From: Burns, William

Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2013 12:28 PM

To: Berlin, Steve

Cc: Tripplet, Charis

Subject: Paris June 13 - 19

July 22, 2013

VIA EMAIL

Mr. Steven Berlin

Executive Director

Chicago Board of Ethics

740 N. Sedgwick

Chicago, Illinois 60654

Dear Steve:

I was selected by a French non-governmental organization (NGO) called Graines de France (GDF) to serve as a speaker in conferences and meetings for emerging minority leaders in Paris and surrounding suburbs.  I traveled to Paris on June 13 and returned to Chicago on June 19.  GDF received a grant from the US Embassy in Paris to pay for my travel, meals, and lodging.

Since 2007, I have worked with the US Embassy on minority leadership development and people-to-people diplomatic efforts.  In 2007 I facilitated a meeting between French leaders and then Senate President Emil Jones, Jr.  In 2009, I visited Paris and participated in a series of conferences on minority political development.  A year later I worked with Chicago community organizers and political leaders to train aspiring French minority leaders.

Should your office need additional information regarding my recent visit to Paris, including my itinerary, please contact me at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

William D. Burns

Alderman, Fourth Ward

City of Chicago

